
 

  

 
 
 
 

 
Thursday 12 September 2024 
 
Dear Parent/Carer 
 
We have recently been informed that Ingleborough Hall is in the process of being sold.  As many of you know, 
this has been the venue for our Year 6 residential for many years now.  Our booking for this year has unfortunately 
therefore been cancelled and we haven't been able to secure an alternative residential due to these bookings 
usually being made a year or more in advance. 
 
However, we are excited to share with you two outdoor adventurous activities we have booked in place of this 
trip.  
 
The first trip will be to Doe Park which is specialist centre for outdoor activities and education, situated on Doe 
Park reservoir in Denholme, Bradford.  Doe Park provides a fantastic range of activities and we are really looking 
forward to taking the children there.  Palm Class will be visiting Doe Park on Monday 7 October 2024 and Juniper 
Class will be going on Wednesday 9 October 2024.   
 
The second trip we are delighted to have booked is a whole year group trip on Friday 13 June 2024 to Mission 
Out in Leeds.  This will be a special day out where the cohort will enjoy participating in epic challenges together 
in the great outdoors! Further details about this exciting trip will be shared with you nearer the time.   
 
For our trip to Doe Park, children will need the following: 

• Wear comfortable sports clothing to school e.g.; tracksuit bottoms, t-shirt and hoodie  

• A waterproof coat 

• Trainers (no slip-on footwear)  

• A change of clothes and trainers for after the wet activities  

• A carrier bag for wet/muddy kit  

• A towel  

• Swimwear (to go under a wetsuit provided by the centre) 

• A packed lunch and drink (no fizzy drinks or glass bottles please) 
 
If your child is entitled to free school meals, a packed lunch will be provided. Should you wish to provide your 
own, this should be in a sandwich box or plastic bag clearly labelled with your child’s name.  
 
Children are to arrive at school at normal time (8:30am) and they will return to school at a later time of 4pm. 
Please ensure that your child arrives at school promptly in order for us to leave on time.  
 
Due to the nature of the activities being water-based, Doe Park have requested that the attached medical and 
consent form is completed and returned to school before the trip.  Your child will be going home with a paper 
copy of this form today – please can this be completed and returned to school by Friday 20 September 2024.   
 
You will also need to give consent for your child to attend this trip via Arbor which can be completed from 7pm 
this evening (Thursday 12 September).  We are asking for a £5 voluntary contribution towards the cost of the trip.  
This is to be paid via Arbor.  Please speak to the school office if you need any support with logging into Arbor.    
 
Please do not hesitate to speak to any of the Year 6 team if you have any questions or require any further                    
information.  
 
Many thanks, 

 Rachel Dolby 
 Assistant Headteacher   

 


